
 

Top of the World ATV Club 
Meeting Minutes  

Saturday, May 10, 2025 
 

Attendees:   

Chad Sterling (President)                         
RJ Fulton (Vice President) 
Jenn Fulton (Treasurer) 
Steven Bean (Secretary) 
Kathy Bunnell 
Douglas Bunnell 
Ed Bunnell 
Bill Roderiques 
 

Call to order:  The meeting was called to order at 9:00 am by Chad Sterling, President. 

Next Meeting:   June 14, 2025 @ at Chad Sterling’s 9:00 am. 

Secretary’s Report: Secretary’s report was reviewed by all. A motion was made by Jenn and 
seconded by Doug to accept the report with no changes and was unanimously approved by vote. 

Treasurers Report: Jenn Fulton submitted April 2025 checking balance. A motion was made by 
Steve and seconded by RJ to accept the report with no changes and was unanimously approved 
by vote.  

 

VASA Report: November & December  

1)​  Steve’s notes on the April 14, 2025 agenda passed around. 
2)​  72” width seems to be approved by the state for registrations even if not the law on the 

books. 
3)​  72” width has been around for a few years, some clubs restricting the use on some trails. 
4)​ TOW has no issue with the 72” machines at this time. 

 

Old Business: 

a)​   Ed checked with the town and no roads in Concord have been thrown up. Ed also 
presented the Concord Road map. 

 

 

 

 



 

New Business: 

a)​ Hannah from Concord Station to be contacted re: 

1)​ Chad has spoken with Colton and passed around a photo of the proposed machine to 
raffle off. 100 tickets @ $100.00 each to be sold. Cost of the machine to the club is 
$6169.00. Machine will be kept at All Around Power. All present approved and Chad 
will let Colton know our decision and get misc. details. 

2)​ Marge has sent additional photos to Hannah as requested. As of today, we have not 
heard from Hannah. 

b)​ Steve sent to RJ the contact information at Great River Hydro so that GPS trails can be 
sent. 

c)​  Chad was told by the Lunenburg Snowmobile club president that the Town of Lunenburg 
will be repairing the West Thomas Road and is scheduled to be ready for Memorial Day. 

d)​ Lunenburg is also working on getting enough people together to start their own club. 

e)​ Chad has not heard back from Trevor Colby regarding scheduling for patrols. 

f)​ TOW needs to work on trial signage. 

g)​ Memorial Day Parade has not contacted Chad. TOW members may attend with no banner 
being used. 

h)​ Chad suggested that TOW give the eighth-grade class a $150.00 donation as we have in 
the past, as they usually do the cooking at the end of the parade. 

i)​ TOW to sell the Honda tractor, forks, bush hog and grade blade that came with the new 
tractor. Steve will the tractor on Marketplace for $4,500, Chad has someone interested in 
the bush hog for $1,200 and another person interested in the grade blade for $300 at this 
time. 

j)​ Jenn has suggested a promotion on Facebook. Post a ride with three friends and receive a 
T-shirt or sweatshirt. All agreed for Jenn to proceed. 

k)​ Bombard Road, all agreed to redeck the bridge. Doug stated that the bridge is 22’ long. 
Chad will order hemlock to provide a 10’ width. Provide a 6 X 6 rub rail on each side and 
fill in areas that need to be done. 

l)​ Temple Hill and Mitchel Roads also need work as soon as we can get to it. 

A motion was made by RJ and seconded by Steve to adjourn, unanimously approved by vote. 
Meeting adjourned at 10:14 am. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 Steven Bean, Secretary 

 


